To the Voters of Concord:

The Northeastern Vermont Development Association (NVDA) serves Concord as a regional advocate for
stronger communities and vibrant local economies. NVDA is the regional planning commission and economic
development organization for Caledonia, Essex, and Orleans counties, so we are uniquely suited to effectively
serve municipalities and businesses.

This year, we are again requesting annual dues from our member communities. These funds are critical, as they
allow us to provide direct technical assistance to the 50+ municipalities and the many businesses in our region.
Municipal contributions also allow us to leverage additional state and federal funds that benefit our region.

Local governance has become increasingly complex in recent years, and our staff remains available to assist
your community in multiple capacities:

Land use planning and regulation;

Transportation studies and project planning;

Digital mapping and GIS services;

Grant writing and administration;

Direct business support, referrals, and lending to employers in our region;

Energy planning and water quality planning to help communities meet evolving statutory requirements;
Planning for natural hazards and local emergency response;

Brownfield assessments and remediation assistance;

Economic development activities to grow and strengthen businesses in our region;

Training for local officials.

The July flood brought new challenges to local governments and businesses already navigating post-pandemic
realities. In addition to our regular services, we participated directly in flood response. We also began helping our
communities meet the requirements of Act 47 (the HOME Act) to alleviate the housing crisis, and we continued
to aid in regional pandemic recovery through assistance with ARPA funding as well as other state and federal
recovery resources, such as the Municipal Energy Resilience Program and the Municipal Technical Assistance
Program.

How have we served your community recently? In 2023, NVDA paid for a brownfield assessment for Barnie's
Market. We also reported Concord road damage to Vermont Emergency Management following the July flood.
Our staff reviewed Concord’'s new Town Plan, which received regional approval from our full board. We also
updated Concord’s Local Emergency Management Plan, which has been adopted by your Town and accepted
by Vermont Emergency Management.

NVDA dues are just $0.85 per capita, with a maximum of $3,965 and a minimum of $565. We take great pride in
serving the communities and businesses of the NEK. This additional contribution allows us to continue providing
a high level of professional service. We take pride in keeping communities aware of new opportunities through
our e-newsletter and social media. Contact us at tgonyaw@nvda.net to receive our e-newsletter and like us on
Facebook.

Sincerely,
David Snedeker
Executive Director



